March 24th, 1943.

Doctor Forrest Allen, Basket Ball Coach University of Kansas.

Dear Coach --

Mrs. Owen and I just want to tell you that we are mighty glad and happy that you again, as usual, won the Big Six Basket Ball Title. You are a grand Coach, and a lot grander Man. Kansas University is fortunate indeed, to have you. You do more for the boys who are fortunate unough to come under your influence, than all the YMCAs and reformers put together. Mrs. Owen and I will always be indebted to you for what you did for Kirk.

Give our reguards to Mrs. Allen, and on ahead -- in these tempestuous and fearful, and glorious times, good luck --- and Happy Days. The world has great need for men like you.

Very Sincerely

hollm Eller